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PENTECOST  SUNDAY  

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 

A fear that unites. Strong, driving winds. Tongues as of fire. Such are the powerful images that greet us this 
Pentecost. Then there are the images in the Pentecost Sequence: Father of the poor; comforters the best; the soulõs 
most welcome guest; sweet refreshment; grateful coolness in the heat; solace in the midst of woe. 

 

With such sights and sounds that surround us this weekend, we are filled with a sense of urgency at the 
coming of the Spirit while simultaneously receiving comfort and strength.  

 

Isnõt that the life of the Christian? Weõre probably much better at fear than we might want to believe. We 
would prefer not to witness to our faith and we seem to draw strength in the fact that so many others feel the 
same way. òDonõt wear your faith on your sleeve.ó òDonõt say anything that might offend.ó òDonõt talk religion 
and politics in polite company.ó And because this is the pattern in our society, itõs so easy to slip into the same 
way of living. But remember what the Spirit did to Jesusõ disciples. The mighty wind moved them; the tongues 
as of fire empowered them. And they went forth and shared the Gospel message. They became strong; they wit-
nessed to the power of the resurrection even to the point of death. And through it all, they remained peaceful, 
knowing that the Spirit that Jesus promised would be with them was active in their lives.  

 

Itõs interesting to observe this right now, especially in our diocese as we enter into deeper conversations 
about lowering the age for Confirmation and restoring the òright orderó to the sacraments of initiation. In some 
ways, weõre facing the same kind of fear. òWhat will this mean for us?ó òWill we be able to keep our children 
engaged beyond Confirmation?ó òWill we lose children if we celebrate the sacrament at an earlier age?ó And 
then, of course comes the big question: òIf Confirmation is celebrated at the same time as First Eucharist, what 
will the ôcarrotõ be to keep the children in religious education programs?ó 

 

I think the questions are valid, but the prospects are exciting. 
 

Admittedly, Iõve visited religious education classes in the past and taught them as well where the children 
and young people were actively engaged. There was enthusiasm, learning, commitmentñall very evident in the 
room. Then again, Iõve visited and taught classes where the children would rather be preparing for root canal 
than be where they were. The catechists were engaging, but the òparticipantsó were not. Iõve witnessed cate-
chists putting their all into the session and you could tell that the young people almost òdaredó the catechists to 
get things through to them.  

 

What was the difference between the two experiences? The common denominator I found was the involve-
ment of the parents. If the parents are involved in the life of the Church, if the parents saw the value of religious 
education, so too did the children and young people. When I saw the families at Holy Mass, I knew that there 
would be days when even the most engaged of young people would be disengaged, but there were more ses-
sions where they were fully motivated. The òcarrotó mentality keeps them in the room, but it doesnõt necessarily 
keep them engaged. And unfortunately, when parents see the gifts of the Holy Spirit in competition with other 
things (i.e., the extracurriculars), the Spirit frequently loses.  

 

Why do I think the prospects are exciting? I think we now have an opportunity to share the faith. In some 
cases, we have all tried to òteach for the testó so to speak. I think now we will be able to òteach for life.ó And for 
those who are concerned that perhaps weõll òloseó the children after Confirmation, the sad statistic is that we 
have lost many post-Confirmation folks. The upside to this is that the grace of the sacrament will still be present 
in the hearts of those who donõt follow through. The upside is that the gifts of the Spirit, although perhaps latent 
for a long time, will nevertheless be given. The upside is, we pray, that those who continue in their faith for-
mation will do so because that Spirit that animated the Apostles will be the same Spirit that animates those who 
joyfully welcome Him, making us a stronger parish, a stronger Church, a stronger presence for the Kingdom of 
God. 

 

I think weõll make some mistakes going forward, and I think there will be some confusion among Godõs peo-
ple, but I also believe that this Spirit, who continues to give life to the Church, will make all of us better witness-
es! 

 

Until next week...God bless!        Father Joe 
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Saturday, June 3 Vigil (Pentecost Sunday) 
 4:00PMñ+Camille and Henry Bouchard, by  
  Lorraine and Alan Thibodeau 
 

Sunday, June 4 (Pentecost Sunday) 
 8:30AMñ+John J. Carmody, by his family 
 10:30AMñFor the People of the Parish 
 6:30PMñ+Michael Militello, by Carole Quinn 
 

Monday, June 5 (Saint Boniface) 
 8:30AMñ+John and Patty Murphy, by Saint  
  Kathryn Parish 
                                                            

Tuesday, June 6 (Saint Norbert) 
    7:00PMñ+Grace Connolly, by Saint Kathryn Parish 
 

Wednesday, June 7 (Weekday) 
 8:30AMñ+Paul Jones (1st Anniversary), by Philip  
  Jones 
                  

Thursday, June 8 (Weekday) 
 7:00PMñ+Brenda Jackson, by Janet Estes 
  

Friday, June 9 (Saint Ephrem) 
 8:30AMñ+Rev. Patrick Irwin  
    

Saturday, June 10 (Weekday) 
 8:30AMñ+Robert P. Malone (3rd Anniversary), by 
  his family 
  

    Vigil (The Most Holy Trinity)  
 4:00PMñ+Thomas Lafferty (23rd Anniversary), by 
  his wife 
 

Sunday, June 11 (The Most Holy Trinity)  
 8:30AMñ+Robin Swanson, by Karen Swanson 
 10:30AMñFor the People of the Parish 
 6:30PMñ+Adam Dubowik, by Deacon Ray 
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 

COFFEE AND  D ONUTS   
 

Coffee and donuts has been a long-standing tradition 
here at Saint Kathrynõs. Many friendships have been 
cultivated there, many good conversations have 
taken place. Children have grown up together 
around a cup of juice and a donut, and many adult 
friendships have continued beyond the doors of the 
church after sharing a cup of coffee and a donut.  
Coffee and donuts may be in jeopardy! We need folks 
to host this social activity from September to Lent, 
and Easter to Motherõs Day. Are you involved in a 
group that might serve as hosts? Would your family 
be interested? If so, please call the parish office. 

JUNE  4, 2017 

   

 

Sunday, June 4th 
 Baptism of Emerson Seavey/Church (10:30A)

Baptism Catechesis/RM 1 (12:15P) 
   

Monday, June 5th 
 Saint Kathryn Scholarship Awards/Parish Hall 

(7:00P) 
 

Tuesday, June 6th 
 Staff Meeting/Parish Office (8:30A)  
 Crafters/Craft Room (1:00 -8:30P) 
 Boy Scouts/Hall B (7:00-8:30P) 
 

Wednesday, June 7th 
 Adoration/Chapel (5:30 -8:15A and 1:00-7:00P) 
 Store Volunteer Meeting/RM 1 (6:30P) 
 Evening Prayer and Benediction/Chapel (7:00P) 
 K of C Business Meeting/Hall B (7:00-10:00P) 
 Choir Rehearsal/Church (7:30P) 
         

Saturday, June 10th 

 Secular Carmelites/RM 2 (8:00A-12:00N) 
 Men of Saint Joseph/RM 1 (7:00-8:30A) 
 Parish Pastoral Council and Jubilee Task 

Groups/Hall B (10:00 -12:30P) 
 Molina -Hill Wedding/Church (1:00P)  

  

\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\ 

CORPUS CHRISTI  PROCESSION 
 

All children of the parish (Grades 1 -8) are invited to 
participate in our annual Corpus Christi procession 
which will take place on Sunday, June 18th (Fatherõs 
Day) after the 10:30 a.m. Mass. Children who re-
ceived their First Holy Communion this year are 
invited to wear their First Communion outfits and 
all other children will be given baskets of rose petals 
to create a pathway for our Eucharistic Lord.  
Why the procession? It is a time for us as Catholics 
to òexposeó the Eucharistic presence of Christ to all 
the world. We donõt shy away from this, but rather 
proclaim Him boldly!  
This is the second Eucharistic procession when two 
thuribles are used for incense. On Holy Thursday, 
we process with two to the repository; on Corpus 
Christi, to each of the four altars prepared. 
The first blessing will be given at the grotto of Our 
Lady of Lourdes; the second at the Welcoming 
Christ; the third at the new grotto of Our Lady , and 
the fourth at the Stations of the Cross altar. 
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 PENTECOST  SUNDAY  

 PLEASE PRAY  FOR : 
 

Our men and women in formation for religious life:  

Sister Faustina Kolbe Burda, DMN 
Sister Roxane Day  Diane Dube 

Sister Athanasius Munroe, OP 
Brother John Mark Solitario, OP 

Brother Marius Strom, TOR 
 

Our Parishioners in the Armed Services: 
  Frank Cunniff     Clare Handy      Zack Hurley  
  David Jarry          Joshua Keller     Zach Keller 
                                Thomas Laste 

 

Our sick and our homebound: 
Joshua Keller 

 

Our Deacon-Candidates: 
Joseph Dion        Randy OõNeill                      Jared Auclair 
 

Our Neophytes: 
Diane Briand Tracy Lee Carroll 
Janelle Ogle Brooke Wisnosky 

 

Our Beloved Dead: 
Father Patrick Irwin   Fredrick Wilhelmi  

Frank Krywicki   Dr. Amy Reed 
 

V OCATION  ROSARY   
 

This week, Paul and Mary 
Dumont will be praying the 
traveling rosary. Thank you 
to all who are part of this on-
going spiritual support for 
our men in formation for the 

priesthood and diaconate and for our religious in for-
mation. 

SAINT  K ATHRYN  RELIGIOUS  GOODS   
 

In going over our inventory  this week, we realized 
what a wide selection of Catholic books there are for 
our children. With the approach of summer vacation 
and more opportunities for òleisure reading,ó it might 
be timely for parents to consider some summer read-
ing that will help them support and encourage the 
faith of their children while helping them further de-
velop their reading skills. Faith journey plus increased 
reading skills sounds like a win -win proposition!  
Whether you want to encourage a follow through on 
their first penance or first Communion, or any other 
teachable moment in your childrenõs lives, we have 
books that can only enhance their understanding of 
the faith. This is a most impressionable time for our 
children as we who are parents really step forward 
and add some teaching and direction to our childrenõs 
Faith walk. Who do they trust more than a parent? 
Even if you yourself arenõt quite òup to speedó on all 
the teachings of the Catholic Church, opportunities to 
learn more about our Faith and then passed on to our 
children will always be welcomed with an open heart 
and mind. And we all know how fast this period in 
our childrenõs lives will pass! We consider our Reli-
gious Goods Store a ministry of importance in our 
parish and we are glad to help you in any way we can 
to share the Faith with your children.  
 

PARISH  PASTORAL  COUNCIL  
 

The parish pastoral 
council will meet 
this Saturday, June 
10th, from 10:00 a.m. 
until 12:30 p.m. in 
Hall B. This is a 
critical meeting for 
all members. 
Dr. Bill Hassey will 
lead us in a session 
that will give us the 
framework for our 
Jubilee celebrations which are anticipated to begin this 
fall and continue through the fall of 2019. All who are 
serving on subcommittees as well as council members 
will benefit from this presentation.  
If you are a council member and cannot attend this 
meeting, please contact Father Joe immediately. This 
meeting will also be a final meeting for our 2 year 
term members, so it will be an opportunity to thank 
them for their service. 

REFLECTING  GOD½S GENEROSITY  

TO  U S 
 

 Offertory:    $  8,132.17 
 Online Giving:    $  2,602.00 
 Total:     $10,734.17 
 

Thank you for your generosity to our parish. 
Our weekly budget is $11,900.00. 

We are presently working on our budget  
for fiscal year 2017-2018. 

The good news is that we are keeping our budget  
at the same weekly budget;  

the bad news is that weõre having a hard time  
meeting this goal. 

Please prayerfully consider how you can help us  
to serve your spiritual needs. 
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RELIGIOUS  EDUCATION  REGISTRATION   
 

Registration  for 
the 2017-2018 aca-
demic year for reli-
gious education 
classes has begun. 
Children already 

enrolled in the program received the registration 
forms at the conclusion of their classes. 
We have had an unprecedented number of families 
participating in our early registration incentive! We 
are now in phase 2 of registration between June 1 and 
August 1, with registration fees at $45.00/$90.00 per 
family; late registration after August 1 will be $50.00/
$100.00 per family. Please be mindful that our classes 
are filling up quickly. We expect that during phase 2, 
most families will be able to be enrolled in the group 
that is more convenient for their families, however, as 
phase 2 continues, we cannot make any guarantees. 
More than likely, when we enter into phase 3 of late 
registration, we will only be able to place children 
where there are open spacesñwhich could mean that 
families may find themselves in both groups!  
 

M OMS½ FROUP   
 

Are you a Catholic 
mother of smaller chil-
dren (infants through 
toddlers) looking for 
support, encourage-
ment, and friendship 
with other Catholic moms? Do you want to surround 
your children in an atmosphere that promotes Catho-
lic life and have the opportunity to share òmom wis-
domó back and forth? Then perhaps youõd be interest-
ed in our Momsõ Group! They meet each Friday in 
Room 1 of the parish hall for play time with the chil-
dren, chat with other adults, and spend some time 
praying the Rosary together. Itõs a great opportunity 
to meet, to share, to enjoy one anotherõs companyñ
and the kids have a great time too! 
For more information, contact the parish office at 
603.882.7793. 
 

STORE  V OLUNTEER  M EETING  
 

There will be a meeting of our store volunteers this 
Wednesday, June 7th, at 6:30 p.m. in Room 1. All vol-
unteers are encouraged to attend. New volunteers are 
welcome. Please join us! 

E- BULLETINS  AND  PARISH  N EWS  
 

Our parish has events every single day. From catech-
esis to programs to updated information to changes in 
the schedule, there seems to always be something 
happening. Keep up to date by signing up for these 
updates. Go to our parish website and click the button 
that says òSign up for Bulletins and News.ó  You will 
receive our bulletin electronically as well as the latest 
happenings in the parish.  
You can also sign up for parish happenings in the 
wooden box found on the table at the doors of the 
church. Donõt miss a single announcement about Saint 
Kathryn happenings!  
 
 
 
 
 
 

BAPTISMS  AT  M ASS  
 

This weekend, we celebrate the baptism of Emerson 
Daniel Seavey, son of Amanda and Jason Seavey, at 
the 10:30 a.m. Mass.  
Next weekend, we will celebrate the baptism of Vin-
cent Li Seidel, the son of Jing and Michael Seidel, also 
at the 10:30 a.m. Mass. 
We thank God for the gift of life given to these fami-
lies, and pray that these boys will grow in their love of 
Jesus Christ in our faith community.  

 

CONGRATULATIONS ,  

SCHOLARSHIP  W INNERS !  
 

We are happy to announce the winners of our first 
parish college scholarships! As you know, we began 
this program this year and received five applications 
for two five hundred dollar gifts.  
Every one of the five applicants is a member of Saint 
Kathryn Parish, a graduating senior who is either col-
lege or trade school bound, and involved in some way 
in the life of the parish. It is amazing that every appli-
cant met the criteria, with two emerging only slightly 
ahead of the rest. 
We congratulate Abbey Sigman and Joey Infantino 
who will be awarded the five hundred dollar scholar-
ships, and, because the others are also involved in the 
parish, we have chosen to award a gift of two hun-
dred dollars to Amaya Murguia, Jillian Houle, and 
Katie Bellomo.  
Congratulations to all!  
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CATHOLIC  CHARITIES  CAMPAIGN  
 

New Hampshire Catholic Charities continues to serve 
the needs of so many people in our diocese and state. 

Sponsoring all 
kinds of pro-
gramsñfrom the 
New Hampshire 
Food Bank, to 
cooking pro-
grams, to care for 
women with diffi-
cult pregnancies, 

adoption services, to counseling and immigration ser-
vices and many other opportunities for growth and 
healing, NHCC is a life -changer for so many people. 
With a rather high goal set for us by the diocese, we 
can reach it if we were all to participate! Would you 
consider either a one-time gift or a pledge to be ful-
filled during the year? Catholic Charities does so 
much good for so many peopleñyour gift, great or 
smallñwill help them to reclaim their lives and live 
once again in hope, security, and peace. Weõre count-
ing on you!  
 

SUMMER  PROGRAM  AT   

N ORTHEAST  CATHOLIC  COLLEGE 
 

Northeast Catholic College in Warner, NH is pleased 
to announce the dates for its Summer Program for 
high school students. The 
Collegiate Summer Pro-
gram offers participants 
the opportunity to study 
theology, philosophy, lit-
erature and political sci-
ence. During the summer 
program, students also 
attend daily Mass and 
enjoy sports, socials and 
day trips including hiking 
and canoeing. The pro-
gram is for students who will be entering their sopho-
more, junior or senior year of high school in the fall of 
2017. It is also open to students who have just gradu-
ated from high school. The Collegiate Summer Pro-
gram is a two-week session that runs from Sunday, 
July 23 ð Saturday, August 5, 2017. Register today at 
www.NortheastCatholic.edu ! For more information, 
contact the admissions office at admis-
sions@northeastcatholic.edu or 603.456.2656.     
 

CHOIR  CONCERT  
 

Our parish choir will sing a concert of liturgical music 
at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church in Winchendon, 
MA on June 25th at 3:00 p.m. All of our parishioners 
are welcome to attend. The address is 52 Spruce 
Street, Winchendon, MA. A light reception will follow 
the program. 
As you know, our choir has continued to refine their 
already wonderful skills, and is taking on this new 
opportunity to sing concerts at other venues. But have 
no fear members of Saint Kathrynõs! We will be look-
ing at a program or two here next year. 
 

ºUIANNEY » TPDATE   
 

If you purchased tickets for Vianney, please hold on to 
them. We have been promised that the performance 
will take place on Monday, October 30 th at 7:00 p.m. 
The new contract is anticipated any day now, so 
please set the date aside. New tickets will be issued as 
we receive them, preferably in exchange for the old 
ticket. If, by chance, youõve already disposed of the 
ticket, please contact Charlene at the parish office 
(603.882.7793), and she will make a note of your infor-
mation. 
Additional tickets will be available for purchase, so 
tell your friends and other parishioners.  
 

FORMED  
 

Now that weõre getting closer to summer and a hope-
fully lighter schedule, you may have some time to dig 
into your faith a little more. Why not check out 
Formed for some great lectures, beautiful movies, en-
gaging podcasts?  
Sign up today at https://formed.org. Our code is 
748649. (Go to òRegister:  Sign up free using your par-
ish code.ó Then enter the access code.) Share this in-
formation with your family and friends. This is our 
parish gift to you, so please share it with family and 
friends and grow in the faith!  
 

M EN OF SAINT  JOSEPH 
 

The Men of Saint Joseph will meet this coming Satur-
day, June 10th, from 7:00-8:30 a.m. in Room 1. All men 
of the parish are encouraged to attend. 
Men will often find that they grow in their faith by 
having the support of other men who have the same 
challenges and struggles. Plan to become a part of the 
Men of Saint Joseph and find your faith growing ex-
ponentially!  
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